
ENFIELD BOARD OF EDUCATION 

POLICY COMMITTEE MEETING  

MARCH 15, 2022, MINUTES 

 

The March 15, 2022, Policy Committee meeting was called to order by Mr. Ryder at 5:30 PM. 

 

Roll Call:   Scott Ryder, Joshua Hamre, and Janet Cushman 

Absent:  None 

Also Present:   Andy Longey, Assistant Superintendent; Jean Acree and Tina LeBlanc, Madam 

Chair                                                                    

Audience:  None 

 

Continue discussion on Tabled Policies 

Committee members continued reviewing Policies 6172.6 – Distance Education – Remote/On-Line 

Courses; 6146.11 – Grade Weighting/Class Ranking, and 5131.911 – Bullying, Teen Dating violence 

Prevention & Intervention.  They recommended moving these 3 policies for First and Second Readings 

by the Board of Education. 

 

Continue Reviewing CABE Updates 

Committee members continued reviewing recommended policies from CABE.  Committee members will 

decide which policies to move forward for First & Second Readings at the April 19th Policy Committee 

meeting. 

Items from the Table  

Mrs. Cushman wanted to discuss a proposed policy created by the Manhattan Institute.  This proposal 

would call for a policy that would have teachers post all assignments for parents to review and would like 

to see all materials on-line to review.  Mr. Ryder and Mr. Hamre were opposed to this idea. 

 

Ms. Cushman handed out a proposed policy, titled “Board of Education Resolution/Policy.”  Primarily 

this proposed policy discusses what the district can/cannot teach based on race, religion, national origin, 

or sex.  This proposed policy will be discussed further under “items from the table” during the next policy 

meeting. 

 

Next Meeting: 

The next meeting will be held on April 19, 2022. 

 

Adjournment: 

Mr. Hamre moved, seconded by Mrs. Cushman to adjourn the March 15, 2022, Policy Committee 

meeting.  A vote of Policy Committee members by a show-of-hands, 3-0-0 passed unanimously.   

 

The meeting stood adjourned at 6:45 PM. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

Andy Longey 

Assistant Superintendent  


